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August 13, 2024 
 
Dr. Yvette G. Taylor, Regional Administrator  
Federal Transit Administration, Region VI  
Atlanta Federal Center  
230 Peachtree Street, NW, Suite 800  
Atlanta, GA 30303-8917  
 
Attn: Elizabeth Parris Orr, Community Planner  
 
Subject: Reallocation of Lapsing 5339 Funds for Durham NC UZA 

Dear Yvette Taylor, 

We have been advised that NCDOT/Orange Public Transit has lapsing 5339 funds from FFY17, FFY18, FFY19, 
FFY20, and FFY21 for a total of $95,133. In consultation with the FTA and the four fixed-route transit operators 
within the DCHC MPO, it has been decided to reallocate Orange Public Transit’s lapsing funds to Chapel Hill 
Transit to utilize these funds. The redistribution of these funds for each FFY and the proposed amended 
allocations are shown in Table 1 below. Table 2 shows the new total that will be distributed to Chapel Hill Transit.  

Table 1: Previous and Proposed 5339 Apportionment Allocations by FFY 

Transit Operator 
Previous 5339 Full Apportionment Allocations by FFY Proposed Amended Total by FFY 

FFY17 FFY18 FFY19 FFY20 FFY21 FFY17 FFY18 FFY19 FFY20 FFY21 

Chapel Hill Transit $200,603 $273,563 $256,231 $269,892 $252,236 $205,233 $287,824 $280,378 $293,311 $280,912 

NCDOT/Orange 
Public Transit 

$7,386 $14,261 $24,147 $23,419 $28,676 $2,756 $0 $0 $0 $0 

Lapsing Funds from 
NCDOT/Orange 
Public Transit (Total: 
$95,133) 

$4,630 $14,261 $24,147 $23,419 $28,676      

  

Table 2: Total 5339 Allocations to Each Agency 

Agency Total (100%) 

Chapel Hill 
Transit 

$95,133 

NCDOT/Orange 
Public Transit 

$0 

Total $95,133 
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The aforementioned transit agencies have reviewed and agreed to the split stated above. As identified in this 
Split Letter, the Designated Recipient (DCHC MPO) authorizes the reallocation 5339 Funds of $95,133 from 
NCDOT/Orange Public Transit to Chapel Hill Transit. The undersigned agrees to the Split Letter and the amounts 
allocated/assigned to each Direct Recipient. Each Direct Recipient is responsible for its application to the Federal 
Transit Administration to receive Section 5339 funds and assumes the responsibilities associated with any award 
for these funds.  

Please copy the North Carolina Department of Transportation, Public Transportation Division with your 
confirmation letter stating that the approved distribution has been completed. Should you have any questions 
regarding this request, please contact Madeline Galliano at mgalliano@dchcmpo.org.  

Sincerely,  

 

 

Doug Plachcinkski, Executive Director 

DCHC MPO 
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